
Mechanicsburg Sportsmen’s Association Membership Meeting, August 7,2019 called to order at 7:30pm 

Pledge of Allegiance recited by those present. 

Minutes of July meeting read by Dave Prosser, motion to approve minutes as read by Dave Prosser, 
second by Jim Weigher, vote unanimous to approve.  

Treasurer’s report as of 7/31/19 Dave Prosser read report for Dan Moyer 

Checking  $150,224.07 

Saving’s   $38,036.79 

Bills Paid   $13,657.5    through 7/31/19 

Motion to approve report by Dave Prosser, second by Lynn Stoner, vote unanimous to approve 

 FIRST V/P  - Jim Weigher   Pond treated for the last time this year, contact Jim with any concerns 

Second V/P no report 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT   Dennis Fillmore   New Bldg septic pumped, inspected in July. Work continues on 
blue archery course with drainage issues, ¾ finished, Yellow course in next. Work party Sat. Aug 10th 
9am to 2pm. Contact Julia Mentzer with any nominations for Officers by anyone interested in serving. 
Repaired and graded driveway at Club Fish Nursery. PSAA Archery shoot August 17 and 18, club grounds 
closed until Sunday the 18th at 3 pm. New  bldg. rain gutters cleaned and guards installed at cost of 
$800.00, best other estimate was $1,200.00. Discussed range damage, if seen please contact BOD or 
Club officer. 

MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY  There were no new memberships this month. 

                                            REPORTS FROM THE FLOOR 

RANDY DUNCAN – reported on proposed SS Township Ordinance’s, regarding noxious weeds, Auto 
Matic alarms. Property maintance. See SS Township web site for details.  

JOHN GINGRICH – Youth 22 and 4-H  We took 2 youth to Grand Island Nebraska to compete in 4H 
national’s, Sam (no last name given) placed 5th on second day in the CMP match. We had 3 juniors 
compete in the 2019 Pa 4-H match’s at Consolidated Sportsmen’ s Club in Lycoming county, the Junior 
team placed first.  

INDOOD and OUTDOOR ranges damage at 7 yd range, have had to replace several rails both top and 
bottom since spring.  

RUSS BROOKS – Audit committee chair Discussed audit with membership. Not comfortable with club 
doing their own audit, outside audit was not approved and is at the present time a dead issue as voted 
on at June meeting.  No further discussion or action  for 1 year per by laws. 



Membership and Security systems discussed, Joe Kuhn will look into regarding changes. 

                                                       NO OLD BUSINESS 

                                                          NEW BUSINESS 

JIM McNaughton Would like club to look into establishing a 150/200 yd rifle range a lot of changes 
needed to make this feasible and safe was discussed, feasible in doubt. Brought up the need for New 
Membership Secretary. 

BOB DUNN  brought up noise issues of expanding ranges, Existing Club facilities are exempt from these 
issues.  

                                                                Motion to adjourn by Bud Steagher 

     


